BBR Meeting Notes

August 15, 1999

BBR Group Report:  The Billing Business Rules work group met in San Diego.  Rebecca Schlanert will document the meeting notes through July,  

· Group will review document for accuracy. 

· Report will separate issues and resolutions.

· Rebecca will circulate document electronically.

· Need consensus on the resolutions documented in the report.

Action Items for the Group Report:

1. Andrea Deveau and Rebecca Schlanert will add the notes for the remaining meetings from March through July and circulate a new draft of the report to the work group members by meeting time in September.

2. Chris Alba will set up a conference call to go over the material in advance before the September meeting.

Cancel/ Re-Bill Over multiple months and multiple ESPs:  PG&E and SCE distributed scenarios to illustrate the complexities of cancel rebill with multiple ESPs.  The consensus of the group is that BBR should focus on the billing issues.  MDMA issues are outside the scope of this groups work.  If the group identifies issues they can be refered to the MAVI group.

SCE's matrix of the various scenarios will focus on the billing issues.  Under Option "A", billing agent with the most recent contact will present charges for all cancel rebills.

Under option "B", original billing agent by period will present cancel rebills.  Under option "C", current billing agent would present current bill charges and customer would be dual billed for all prior periods.

Action Items for Cancel/ Re-Bill:

1. SCE will send the SCE matrix to the CPUC server list to reach a wider audience by the first of August.

2. BBR participants will review the matrix and send their feedback to Randi O'Sullivan.

Issues Lists:  Issues Lists were updated.

Action Items from the Issues List:  

1. For open issue #40 SDGE will clarify method of sending tax-exempt status.

2. For open issue #41 Commonwealth (Andrea Deveau) will propose straw man for group discussion.

3. For open issue #44 PGE will clarify how they will handle bill past shut off.

Next meeting is September 21, 1999 in San Diego.
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